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9th July 2020
The Planning Policy Team, 

Chichester District Council, 

East Pallant House, 

1 East Pallant, 

Chichester, 

PO19 1TY. 

Dear Sirs,

Draft Interim Policy Statement for Housing Development
Sidlesham Parish Council and Sidlesham Neighbourhood Plan Working Group wish to submit the following comments on CDC’s Interim Policy Statement.

It is regrettable that the District finds itself in the position where no 5 year housing supply is available in an approved Local Plan.  Both the Parish and the Working Group consider the vulnerable position to applications the District is now in for housing, that simply have to comply with the provisions of the NPPF for sustainable development; it is potentially damaging to local communities and undermines much of the constructive and collaborative work established in existing and emerging neighbourhood plans.
It is noted that only a 3 year supply is required in parishes with a Neighbourhood Plan.  As the referendum stage of Neighbourhood Plan preparation has been suspended until May next year. Government has indicated that where a plan has reached a substantially complete state policies should be considered as material in making planning decisions. 

Will the interim policy also recognise this so as to include both approved Plans and Plans that are near a complete state, especially when considering applications?  Additionally, how will those areas where a 3 year supply is required be equated against the 5 year requirement.  There are at least 17 approved Neighbourhood Plans and at least half this figure again at the advanced stage.

Is it to be assumed that parishes that are currently in the existing and the Preferred Options Local Plans which had no housing allocation, being deemed as unsustainable under NPPF definitions, will continue to remain so defined?   These factors could have an impact on the yearly and the 5 year requirement.
As you are aware, new housing requirement figures were due at end of June and are now due to be published on July 16th with a consultation leading to a revised scheme of determining housing requirements in the autumn - within the context of  the revised “calculation”, geographical consideration is taking weight.

The District has a very restricted geographical potential footprint to accommodate the housing total base on a 5 year (3,140 houses) supply if, for instance, land in flood zone 2/3, environmentally sensitive areas such as Chichester Harbour AONB and if the limitations from Neighbourhood Plans and non-sustainable areas are included.

It is hoped that the District will make the geographical case in the consultation.  Perhaps it would have been useful, in addition to the procedural explanations that dominate the Statement at present, that the contextual case could have accompanied it.

It is again regrettable that the District has not worked more closely with its parishes (town and city councils) to create a better understanding of the emerging position that now unfortunately appears to be characterised by an acceptance of the inevitability of a potential blight of unsupported development.

Yours sincerely,
Tessa MacIntyre
Clerk to Sidlesham Parish Council


